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Subject of the Grievance
The case concerns a Written Reminder issued for sending inappropriate e-mails.

Facts of the Case
The grievant is a Work & Resource Dispatcher with a hire date of July 27,1981. At the time
of the incident, the grievant had no active Positive Discipline.

A Company Equal Employment Opportunity investigation concluded that the grievant violated
the Company's Code of Conduct and EEO policy. She sent inappropriate e-mails on a
Company computer. The grievant acknowledged sending the e-mails, indicating that she
never intended to upset anyone and would not send any more.

Discussion
The Union argued that the discipline was excessive for a long service employee with a clean
disciplinary record and many positive contacts. Additionally, two of the e-mails were over a
year old at the time of the discipline and the grievant has corrected her behavior. Company
supervision was included on the recipient list for all of the e-mails and had the opportunity to
correct the problem early on. In that regard, the Union believes the grievance should be
closed by reducing the discipline to an Oral Reminder.

The Company declined the Union's offer. There has been extensive communication with
employees regarding the appropriate use of Company e-mail. The e-mails were clearly
inappropriate and a Written Reminder is not excessive for these violations of well
communicated rules. It is particularly disturbing that one of the inappropriate e-mails was
sent after the initial interview with the EEO investigator. Finally, the grievant was not
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forthright during the investigation. She initially denied sending any inappropriate e-mails and
only admitted sending them after being presented with the evidence.

Decision
The Committee agrees discipline was warranted in this case, however, could not agree on
the appropriate level. Given that the discipline has been deactivated, the Committee closes
this case without prejudice to the positions of the parties.
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